Board of Appeals meeting was held on August 28, 2008. Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM. Present was Tim Qwardyak, Dan Cawley, Thomas Evans, Barney Matthewson

and Dale Larson, with Mertie Pozzi as Secretary to the board. Guests were David Arnold, William Swagler, Nick Canizio, Attorney, and Vincent Vattiato.

Board of Appeals meeting was held for the purpose of Arnold’s Automotive to display signs on the roof of his business. Chairperson, Tim Qwardyak, spoke of attitudes of the audience and maintaining such. He read the law; general restrictions, total number of signs allowed, removal of existing signs, and appeals process. Arnold’s signs (4) are already in place on the roof and he stated that he had one more to go up. 

Chairman Qwardyak allowed Dave Arnold to speak concerning his signs. He stated that he bought them in December and didn’t place them on the roof until March. He spoke about other businesses and their signs, and he was reminded that the board was here to hear “his” case. Arnold stated that the signs generate a lot of business, and it is advertising for his business. They are professionally done, and there was no worry about them blowing off the roof. Signs are cardboard; 5/8” pressure treated and covered with vinyl.

Discussion from the board: Businesses such as his are allowed two business signs and Mr. Arnold is well over the total square footage that is allowed. The code is pretty straightforward. If we allow this variance we would have to allow other businesses to place 5-6 signs on their roofs. Discussion of safety of vehicles, predestrians, etc. if the signs were to blow off the roof.  We need to stay with the spirit of the law. Chairman read a letter sent from a property owner at 20 Water Street (attached). 

Attorney brought up the issue of no permit being applied for, therefore, there is no permit to be denied. To be fair to Mr. Arnold, we could place this Board of Appeals meeting on hold for forty-five days so he can apply for a permit. 

The board has told Mr. Arnold that they are going to place a hold on the Board of Appeals meeting until the proper steps are taken. He is to apply for a sign permit within 20 days, and provide the village with a stamped engineering report, and a liability insurance policy for the signs. If the permit is denied at that time it will be taken back to the Board of Appeals. This will not, however, guarantee approval of the variance. If he is unable to provide an insurance policy for the signs, he is to remove the signs within 45 days.  

Motion to go into Executive Session for the purpose of possible litigation at 8:11 PM by B. Matthewson, seconded by T. Evans. Carried.

Returned to regular session at 8:20 PM.

Meeting adjourned at 8:20 PM with a motion by B. Matthewson, seconded by D. Cawley. Carried.

Mertie Pozzi

Clerk/Treasurer

